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         Thank you to all who attended the Annual Parish Assem-
bly on February 9.  The meeting was very successful and includ-
ed presentations from church organizations, discussion of the     
Berberian Hall renovation project, and annual elections.       
Congratulations to the following members elected at the Assem-
bly: 
 

Parish Council: 
Dn. Steve Adams, Isabel Bishop, Darlene Chardukian, Zaven 

Devejian, Dn. Hagop Iskenyan, and Jeff Markarian. 
 

Diocesan Delegates:  
Salpy Adams, Dn. Steve Adams, and Dn. Barlow  

Der Mugrdechian 
 

Assembly Chairman:  Ben Krikorian 
 

Assembly Vice-Chairman:  Deborah Adishian-Astone 
 

Assembly Secretary:  Mary Egoian 
 

        On behalf of the Parish, thank you to outgoing council 
members Tamar Gostanian and Anton Kismetian.  Parish Coun-
cil officers for the coming year will be elected at the March 
meeting. 
 

        The Lenten Season is beginning, and Parish Council hopes 
to see you at the various activities and services.  Please see    
additional information in this month’s Dajar. 
 

        Mark your calendars for Saturday, May 9, for the Annual 
Armenian Festival.  This is the first year the festival is going to 
be held on a Saturday, and the Festival Committee is hard at 
work to ensure this is a great event as always! 

Parish Council  
 
           Hopefully, each of you had a month of good health 
and a very Happy Valentine’s Day!   The Ladies Society 
has begun preparations for the Great Season of Lent.  
Please join them on Wednesday, March 11, at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Haig Berberian minor hall.  The March service commit-
tee is planning a lovely lenten meal and Christian Fellow-
ship. Members and guests are welcome. For Dinner Reser-
vations, Annette Moushigian at 559-906-2114, or email: 
moushigian@comcast.net 
 

           Many thanks to Tracy Beberian and her committee 
who prepared a delicious meal.  The wonderful program 
was secured by Isabel Chilpigian and enjoyed by all who 
attended.  CEO Scott Barton, of the Chaffee Zoo, explained 
what the proposition to fund the zoo has allowed for reno-
vation and award-winning expansion projects for visitors 
locally and from around the world to enjoy.  
 

          Much appreciation to the wonderful members who 
volunteered to help the March Committee in preparing the 
dinner and packaging mahs each Sunday.  Looking forward 
to seeing the many beautiful families in church with Chris-
tian Fellowship following services each Sunday. 
 

Coming Events: 
 

Saturday, March 7  
World Prayer Day  at Holy Trinity Armenian Church 

 

Wednesday, March 11 
Ladies Society Dinner Meeting in the St. Paul Church Hall 

 

Thursday, April 2 
Women of First Street at 

Pilgrim Armenian Congregational Church 
 

Sunday, April 5 - Palm Sunday Brunch 

Ladies Society 

 
* 
* 
* 
 

SAVE  
THE 

DATES 
 

Schedule  
of  

Holy  
Week 

 

* 
* 
* 
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          The Men’s Forum’s main event for February took place on Satur-
day, Feb. 22, at the Armenian Museum in Fresno with Museum Director, 
Varoujan Der Simonian, serving as host.  Famous local artist, Perry   
Huffman, had his work on display.  A more extensive report on this     
enlightening event regarding the artist and his unique career will be in 
next month’s Dajar  article. 
 

          Please note:  due to church lenten services scheduled for Wed., 
March 22, the Men’s Forum monthly Dinner-Meeting will be held on 
Thursday, March 23.  Guest speakers will be Maira Aguilar and John    
Gliatta from the City of Fresno Office of Independent Review. 
 

         Ms. Aguilar serves as Community Coordinator and Mr. Gliatta is an      
Independent Police Reviewer.  They will discuss community support   
services that are available to all Fresno residents, businesses, and institutions. There will also be a special lenten devotional 
offered by Der Hayr.  Dinner menu for the evening will be announced in a forthcoming flyer.   
  
         Men’s Forum is excited to announce that in September, Men’s Forum will be hosting another special Lamb Shank       
Dinner,  prepared in the “Original Mamigonian Style” by the timeless cooking crew, headed by Bob Der Matoian and Jerry 
Mootafian.  Ladies Society members will also be invited to share in this special event at the Haig Berberian Hall.   More details 
and after-dinner program information will be announced when plans are finalized. 

Men’s Forum 
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“Let us love one another; for love is of God”- 1 John 4;7 
 

During the month of February, the ACYO Juniors held their 
general monthly meeting. Basketball and volleyball practices have 
started up for Sports Weekend, so if you are interested in playing, 
please contact Tim Kuckenbaker (559) 470-3306 or Natalie Agaza-
rian for more information. In order to play, all athletes must attend at 
least five Junior ACYO meetings.  

 

On February 16, the Juniors attended the ACYO Western 
Diocese Regional Meeting where they met with the ACYO Central 
Council, discussed dates for upcoming events and brainstormed ways 
to increase attendance at meetings and events. Upcoming dates for 
ACYO include: Junior Retreat (March 6-8), Junior ACYO Lock-in (March 13-14), ACYO Day (April 5), and Sports Weekend 
(May 22-24). 

 

         A group of the Juniors attended the K.E.F Club’s  Leap Year Dinner and Dance featuring Joseph Krikorian, Steve 
Vosbikian and Sarmen Bedrosian. They helped the K.E.F Club sell raffle tickets and had fun singing and dancing with each 
other, family and friends. Coming up March 6-8, the Juniors will be headed up to HYE Camp for Junior Retreat and will learn 
how to balance their Christian lives with modern day life alongside Armenians from churches all over California. After retreat, 
the Juniors will be hosting their annual Lock-in on March 13-14 in the church hall. They have invited the Fowler and Yettem 
chapters and will have their general meeting at the Lock-in, along with music and games!      
       

           Look for Junior ACYO members selling choreg and simit during Fellowship! They have had successful sales so far and 
appreciate the love and support of the parish! Please remember “DUES” are DUE BEFORE Sports Weekend ($25); see chairla-
dy Natalie to pay. If you have any questions or would like to join ACYO Juniors, please contact Natalie Agazarian at acyojun-
iors@gmail.com or (559) 392-5106. 

 
 
 

 
 
             

             
          The ACYO Seniors had a great time hosting the first regional meeting in the Central Valley! All ACYO Central Council    
members were present and planned a great meeting filled with important information.  They reminded those in attendance the      
reasons for joining the organization and what membership means to each person.  Members from St. Mary, Yettem and St. 
Gregory, Fowler were also present in abundance!  St. Paul Seniors did a great job providing meeting attendees with food and 
refreshments!  Please take a look at the church calendar to keep up with all ACYO events and important dates.   ACYO looks 
forward to seeing all parishioners at their future events.  If there are any inquiries about joining Senior ACYO please call/text  
Chairwoman Suzy Ekmekchyan at (559)708-0799 or email at fresnoacyo@gmail.com. 

Senior ACYO 

Junior ACYO 

mailto:acyojuniors@gmail.com
mailto:acyojuniors@gmail.com
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             Many thanks to teachers Marina, Zar and Darlene for continually teaching the Sunday School children with love. A  
special thanks to all participating parents, students and teachers for a GREAT fun time together at the lunch/bowling event on 
January 26!  Much appreciation, as well, to the families for educating their children in the Christian faith! 
 

          Condolences from the Sunday School family to the Antranikian family and friends on the one year remembrance of the 
passing of beloved teacher, Christine Antranikian.  May God bless her soul.  Condolences, also, to substitute teacher, Isabelle 
Bishop, on the recent loss of her mother.  May God bless her soul. 
 

   Following are Sunday School events for the month of March, April 5 and April 12: 
 

Sunday, March 1st - 1st Week of Lenten Enrichment Program Activities 
Cooking, Arts & Crafts and Bible Study for three weeks in March to enrich the kids’ lives during Lent 

 

Sunday, March 8 - 2nd week of Lenten Enrichment Program Activities 
Sunday, March 15 - CEC Lenten Workshop (presented by Saint Paul Teachers) starts at 10:45 a.m. 

 

Sunday, March 22 - 3rd/Final Week of Lenten Enrichment Program Activities 
STUDENT FUN DAY!  After  Church, Sunday School students will be treated to lunch/sweets and bowling 

at California State University, Fresno, bowling alley.  (Look for e-blasts from Superintendent) 
 

Sunday, March 29 - Regular Assembly and Class Lessons 
Sunday, April 5 - Palm Sunday – Special Assembly, class lessons and church attendance with Palm Procession 

 

Sunday, April 12 - Easter – No Sunday School; Attend Church with Family 

Sunday School 
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02-16-20 

Fr. Yessai is blessing the  

children during the commemora-

tion of Jesus Dedication in the    

Temple and  

introducing the Central Council 

Board Members. 
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 Pastor and Parish Council  
gratefully  

acknowledge the following 
donations.  

 

May the Lord  bless you. 
 
 
 
 
 

In Memory of Mary Migirian 
Alfreda Barton 

Shakeh Basmajian 
Dareen and Deborah Boyajian 

Koko Kohayan 
Irma Nororyan 

Andre and Takoohi Torigian 
 

In Memory of Rosalie Garabedian 
Alfreda Barton 
Judith Peterson 
Jerry Mootafian 

 

In Memory of Esther Mootafian 
Debra Kazanjian 

In Memory of Mary Balakian 
Michael Kilijian 

Christmas Yughakin 
Yahnian Law Corporation 

Bill Sahatdjian 
 

General Donation 
Jeannette Baker 

Carlotta Bedrosian 
Lilit Sargsyan 

 

If you will would to schedule a  
home blessing, visitation, hokehankisd, 

baptism or wedding please call the church 
office at 559-226-6343  

Monday to Friday between the times  
of 9 a.m. and 3 p.m.  

The Home Blessing Service is one of the 

most important traditions in the  

Armenian Orthodox Church.  
 

The Priest visits the home and spreads 

good news of Christ’s birth.   

He conducts a meaningful religious  service 

by saying a prayer and blessing  

the bread, water, and salt. 
 

To request a traditional Christmas Home 

Blessing,  please contact the  

church office at 559-226-6343. 

St. Paul BookStore and Gift Shop 
 

Open Monday to Friday 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. &  
Sundays after church.  

Located in the Foyer of Berberian Hall.  
 

We have Armenian and English Bibles, Sacred and  
Secular Music CDs, Books on The Armenian Genocide, 

Armenian History, and Teachings,  
Armenian Cooking, and much more!  

 
Beautiful Gifts for all occasions! 

St. Paul Ladies Society Hokejash Committee 
 

In your time of need, be assured that St. Paul Ladies Society is here to prepare a Hokejash meal for you.  We offer 
3 different entrees that are all inclusive.  We handle large and small groups.  This is a stressful time and you can be 
sure the Hokejash meal will be fully taken care of by our committee of volunteers.  You can choose from the fol-
lowing items: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All meals include tablecloths, cloth napkins and a bud vase with roses and greenery. If you would like any addi-
tional items you may bring them in and we will be happy to serve them.  To request Hokejash contact the church 
office at (559) 226-6343. 

Green Salad 
Imperial Chicken 
Rice Pilaf 
Mixed Vegetables 
Dessert—Cake 
Coffee and Water 
Peda Bread and Butter 
$16.00/person 

Green Salad 
Baked Lulu Kabob 
Rice Pilaf 
Mixed Vegetables 
Dessert—Cake 
Coffee and Water 
Peda Bread and Butter 
$16.00/person 

Green Salad 
Lamb Shish Kabob 
Rice Pilaf 
Mixed Vegetables 
Dessert—Cake 
Coffee and Water 
Peda Bread and Butter 
$20.00/person 
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Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

Great Lent 
Church Service 6pm 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Ladies Society  
Dinner Meeting 

7pm 

Sunday School  
Fellowship 

Senior ACYO 
Fellowship 

Men’s Forum 
Fellowship 

Drive-Thru & 
Delivery Lunch 

11am to 1pm 
Ladies Society  

Fellowship 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

 

May the Lord  

watch over you and  

strengthen you.   

You are in our  

thoughts and prayers! 
 

 

Linda Lee, 
Roza Mushyan, 

Ann Attoian, 
and  

Joseph Garabedian 

Avaks 
9:30am to  2:30pm 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Great Lent Church 
Service 6pm 

Men’s Forum 
Dinner Meeting 

6:30pm 

Parish Council 
Fellowship 

Saturday  
School 

10:30am 

Junior ACYO 
Lock-In  
6:30pm 

Great Lent 
Church Service 

6pm 

Great Lent 
Church Service 

6pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our next visit to the Evangel Home is on Sunday, May 3. 
  

If you would like to join us or make a donation please feel free to contact 
Tracy Beberian at 559-285-4117.  

 

Donations can include food items, canned goods,  
non-perishable items, and paper goods. All donations are  

greatly appreciated by the shelter.  

Congratulations  
      on your 

Sydney Sawamura 
 

daughter of Scott Sawamura  
and  

Lucin Hakobjanian 
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